THE POTOMAC SCHOOL McLEAN, FAIRFAX COUNTY VIRGINIA

MARCH 4, 1955

DEAR LAURA.

I AM, OF COURSE, HEART-BROKEN, PERHAPS
MOST OF ALL BECAUSE YOU AND BETSY ARE NOT WELL BUT
SECONDLY BECAUSE WE MUST POST-PONE YOUR COMING
UNTIL NEXT YEAR. EVERYBODY HAS BEEN SO WORKED UP
AND WAITING TO SEE YOUR SLIDES THAT IT WILL BE
DIFFICULT FOR ME TO UNWIND THEM, SO PLEASE MAKE A
DEFINITE PLAN FOR NEXT OCTOBER, SHALL WE SAY?

When you know whether and when you might definitely come, please let me hear from you as I would like to let some other schools know also. I have put aside \$100 in my discretionary fund for your lecture with us and I have put aside another \$100 for pictures that I hope you will take of the children in school. At least that would be a start for us. I was most anxious to have one of your pictures in our new catalogue but I am afraid that will have to wait for a time. I want to tell you this so when you are making plans at least you will know what to count on here. I just saw Miss Speer and I know she is hoping you can come to her in the fall.

FOR US, AUGUST AND REALLY SEPTEMBER, TOO, ARE IMPOSSIBLE. SETH AND I ARE GOING TO ENGLAND, WITH A GROUP OF SCOUTS, I MAY SAY, LEAVING ON JUNE 16TH AND RETURNING SEPTEMBER 9TH. SCHOOL DOES NOT OPEN UNTIL THE 19TH AND WE ARE NOT SHAKEN DOWN SUFFICIENTLY TO DO MUCH UNTIL EARLY OCTOBER. ALSO AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER ARE USUALLY HELLISHLY HOT HERE SO THAT YOU WOULD DO MUCH BETTER FROM OUR POINT OF VIEW TO MAKE IT AS LATE AS YOU CAN. I SUPPOSE ONE REASON FOR YOUR THINKING ABOUT MID—SUMMER IS THE PUBLICATION DATE OF THE BOOK.

SETH AND I WILL BE EXPECTING A REAL VISIT FROM YOU AND WE HOPE FROM BETSY, TOO. GIVE HER MY LOVE AND WITH & VERY GREAT DEAL TO YOU, I AM AS ALWAYS,

AFECTIONATELY,